

Miss A Day Headteacher Hamstead Infant School Tanhouse Avenue Great Barr Birmingham B43 5AS My Ref: LH/MC/JS

Tel: 0121 569 8338

Please ask for: Lesley Hagger

Date: 11 February 2019

Dear Andrea,

We are writing to you to congratulate you on the outcome of your recent Ofsted inspection. We know that the school has been working extremely hard over the past few years and it is good to see that the team recognised the strengths of your school during the inspection.

We were particularly pleased to read that you have established a caring and nurturing environment and that you have addressed the areas for improvement from the previous inspection effectively. It was also positive to note that the proportions of pupils achieving at the higher standard in reading, writing and mathematics were above the national averages in 2018.

The report includes many positive references to the work of the school but we are under no illusion about how hard your staff and you have to work in order to achieve this success.

Please pass on our best wishes to all the staff and governors as this success is a tribute to the hard work of all members of your school community.

We would like to take this opportunity to wish you every success in the future.

Yours sincerely

Lesley Hagger

Executive Director of Children's Services

Councillor Simon Hackett

Cabinet Member
Children and Families

Sima Hadet